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Trail News:
e The trails are closed and spring is on the way!
Coming Events/Meetings/Fundraisers:

e The Landowners Appreciation Dinner is the next event up. Saturday, April 15t at the Cabaret
Cove; 1540 Pueblo Drive, Rhinelander.

e Ice golf was a big success again this year. Thanks to Kathy, Kim, Bob, and Jerry for all the hard
work as well as our volunteers that helped throughout the day.

e Candy Bars will be ordered again before next season.

e Next Club Meeting will be Tuesday April 18th at the Pizza Haven. Meeting Starts at 6:30. This will
be our last meeting before next season starts.

Bi-Law update/recommendation:
Please review the Bi-Law Modification. We will be discussing it during the April meeting. See proposed
modifications below.




Subject: By-law modification
Date: March 21,2023

Current:

Article V — Section I HST Officers

3. Nominations for Officers shall be opened at the February meeting of every other year, and prior to
the HST Annual meeting.

4. Elections for officers shall be held at the HST Annual Meeting during an election year, which

shall alternate with the election year of the Board of Directors.

Modification:
3. Nominations for affected Officers shall be opened at the February meeting of every other year, and

prior to the HST Annual meeting.
4. Elections for officers shall be held at the HST Annual Meeting. The officer elections shall be
grouped as President and Treasurer, and the following year Vice-President and Secretary

Current:
3. Nominations for the (3) members-at-large shall be opened at the February meeting of every other year,
and prior to the Annual meeting.

4. Election of the (3) HST members-at-large shall be held at the Annual Meeting during an election year,
which shall alternate with the election of HST officers.

Modification:

4. Nominations for the members-at-large shall be opened at the February meeting of every other year,
and prior to the Annual meeting. One-member at large nomination / election should be grouped with
the President / Treasurer nomination. The other two at large member nominations will be grouped
with the Vice-President / Secretary position.

5. Election of the HST members-at-large shall be held at the Annual Meeting.

Nominations:
e Current board members, Mark R., Trevor M. and Scott H.
March Meeting nominations are as follows for 3 board members.
Mike R - Nominated, however declined at this time.
Mark R - Nominated, with the exception of if no one else presented themselves.

Trevor M - Nominated, however not present to decline, or accept.
Scott H - Nominated and accepted.

OO O O O

***If anyone has any interest in being part of the board, please come to the meeting or reach with
interest before the next meeting.

o Nominations to be opened again at the April meeting with elections to follow.
Annual board review:

e The annual review by the board, presented by the Treasurer, will be April 16th.



Equipment:

e Discussion at the March and April meetings regarding the status of existing grooming equipment
and path forward for replacement.

Please feel free to share anything you would like to see in the newsletter.
Pictures, experiences on the trails, family rides, etc. We would love to hear from you!

A HUGE thank you to all our map ad sponsors, landowners and members!
“It’s amazing the number of great people in your life that you wouldn’t have ever met if it wasn’t for

snowmobiling.”
unknown author

Think Snow!!



